

Minutes(notes) Futures Meeting held 25th May 2022

- 1) **Apologises** acceptable reasons provided by County Councillor Van de Ven District Councillor Hales and Parish Councillor Campbell.
- 2) **Minutes (notes) of the previous meeting held on the 20th April 2022** were accepted.
- 3) **Greenways initiative** GSC reported that there were no new updates at this time other than to say County Councillor Van de Ven was proactively involved. Albeit slow progress at the moment the teams were in place to move the project forward, further updates will follow. GSC did advise the working party that this was a critical part of the groups safety initiative in the village.
- 4) **LHI grant application.** GSC advised the working party that the groups LHI grant application had been successful and that the parish Council would be receiving an update in the next few weeks. He also advised the group that due to Covid the LHI team were still working on initiatives from previous years. It would be unlikely any progress on our initiative would be made this year. Also that due to increased costs it was possible/probable that the Parish Council may have to apply additional precept funds to top up the pot.
- 5) **MVAS Camera Back Lane.** The working party discussed the possibility of including Back Lane within the rotation of the MVAS cameras., GSC to discuss with Cllr Kilmurray regarding the best lamp post to locate the camera, GSC to then discuss with the Clerk about getting permission from Highways.
- 6) **Gateways to the village.** It was agreed by the working party that this was good idea. Three units to be installed 2 on Cambridge road (both sides of the road) and 1 on Royston road. The office have been making enquiries about costings, a member of the working party suggested that we should look at getting them produced locally, utilizing a local company to manufacture them. It was agreed that we would review the commercial cost from an established contractor specialising in this product to provide us with a costing bench mark to work to. GSC advised the working party that he had had a conversation with J O'Brien from highways who didn't see any issues, as this was not going to be a request for Highways to undertake any of the cost including installation. Obviously requests would need to be submitted to Highways for approval of locations etc. GSC to discuss with the office regarding progressing this matter.
- 7) **Second MVAS camera.** GSC advised the meeting that the second MVAS camera had been installed and was working. GSC advised that the cameras would likely be rotated every 5/6 weeks.
- 8) **Neighbourhood Policing Team.** GSC advised the meeting that the downloaded data from the first MVAS unit had been submitted to the Neighbourhood Policing team. They have confirmed that it is in the format they require and have requested data is submitted on a monthly basis. GSC advised that once a few months data had been submitted subject to the level of speeding he would make contact with the team through the office and try and get a formal meeting to discuss speeding in the village.
- 9) **Yellow lines Highway discussion.** GSC advised the member of the working party who had provided a map of areas requiring attention that Highways will only look at issues submitted

through their online portal. GSC thank the member for all his efforts and encouraged him to update the portal with his findings.

10) **AOB.** No additional topics discussed.

11) **Next meeting** Next meeting to be scheduled for approx. 4/5 weeks time.

Actions

- 1) GSC to discuss the suitable location for an MVAS camera to be sited on Back Lane with Cllr Kilmurray.
- 2) GSC to discuss with the Clerk applying for permission to locate a camera in Back lane.
- 3) GSC to discuss with the Clerk about progressing the gateway initiative.